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FEBRUARY/MARCH 1985 HOT TIPS LIST OF NCAR RESEARCH TOPICS

BOULDER-- During February and March, the National Center for Atmospheric Research 

(NCAR) in Boulder, Colorado, will be involved in a variety of research projects 

that may be of interest in the print and electronic media. For further 

information about these projects, please contact:

Joan Vandiver Frisch, NCAR Information Officer, at (303) 497-8721 or 443-5011

1) Cirrus clouds and the greenhouse effect -- NCAR's twin-engine Sabreliner jet 

is teaming up with a ground-based ruby laser radar (termed lidar) that has been 

designed by the University of Utah, one of the universities collaborating with 

NCAR to determine whether high altitude cirrus clouds, the coldest in the 

atmosphere, actually contain supercooled water drops. The answer is important 

because the energy balance of the earth is affected when clouds reflect sunshine 

from their toos, by trapping outqoinq heat radiation and by radiating enerqy 

downward. This information is needed for those studying the greenhouse effect.

Dr. Kenneth Sassen, University of Utah, is the principal investiqator. The 

project is scheduled to begin the week of February 11.

2) Tropospheric and stratospheric sampling of trace gases from Mexico to the 

Arctic —  Using a finely tuned Fourier transform spectrometer that can measure 

gas molecules in parts per billion, NCAR scientists plan to fly the sleek 

Sabreliner research jet from the Mexican border to the Arctic, scanning 12 to 15 

trace gases that can be observed in the infrared region of the spectrum. The 

scientists, Drs. William Mankin and Michael Coffey will be flyinq at altitudes 

between 8 and 12 kilometers above the earth. Among the trace gases they will be 

looking for in the upper atmosphere are water vapor, carbon dioxide, ozone, 

nitrous oxide, methane, nitrogen dioxide, nitric oxide, nitric ac.id, hydrochloric 

acid, hydrogen fluoride, carbonyl sulfide, fl uorocarbons, carbon monoxide, 

hydrogen cyanide, ethane, and acetylene. The project is scheduled to begin March 

15 from San Diego.
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3) Snow Augmentation Research -- Two Projects:

a) NCAR's CP-3 mobile Doppler radar is currently being used by several government 
and university researchers in a field project to establish the airflow over the 
Tushar Mountains in Utah during the next five weeks. The goal of the study is to 
understand the winter conditions during which cloud seedinq techniques might be 
used to increase Utah's snow cover (and thus, water) for agricultural use.
Other participants are the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 
(NOAA), the state of Utah and the University of Nevada's Desert Research 
Institute. The project is underway until March 15. NCAR contacts: Frisch or Jim 
Moore at (303) 497-8816.

b) The second project involves NCAR's other mobile Doppler radar (CP-4) which 
will participate in the Sierra Cooperative Pilot Project from February 15 through 
March 31 in the American River basin near Sacramento, California--a joint effort 
with the Department of Interior's Bureau of Reclamation. The goal of this field 
project is to document airflow during winter storms over the Sierra Nevadas to 
assist in the placement and detection of cloud seeding material and to trace its 
effects for snow augmentation in California. NCAR contacts: Frisch or Jim Moore 
at (303) 497-8816.

In addition, there are a number of ongoing research projects at NCAR about which 
you may wish further information. These include:

4) Nuclear winter -- NCAR has developed a sophisticated three-dimensional model 
that predicts widespread freezing of continental areas in the mid-latitudes of 
the Northern Hemisphere by the eighth day after a major nuclear exchange.
Contact NCAR scientists Drs. Stephen Schneider (303) 497-163D and Starley 
Thompson (303) 497-1628, or Curt Covey, formerly of NCAR, who is now at the 
University of Miami (305) 361-4053 (after Feb. 18).

5) Desertification -- NCAR scientist Dr. Michael Glantz, an authority on 
desertification throughout the world's arid regions, returns mid-February from 
another research mission to Ethiopia. Glantz can be reached at (303) 497-1619.

6) Supercomputers and their role in climate modeling and weather forecasting -- 
NCAR's two CRAY 1A computers are in use 24 hours a day to mathematically map 
world climate scenarios, including El Nino sea-surface warming and rising levels 
of carbon dioxide that could produce an eventual warming trend throughout the 
world. NCAR scientists also use the CRAYs to perfect or improve mathematical 
models used in weather forecasting as well as studies of atmospheric chemistry, 
solar physics, severe storms and other atmospheric science topics.

NCAR is sponsored by the National Science Foundation.

-The End-
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